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The Rural Services 
Network is fighting 
for a fair deal for 
rural communities, 
in all public sector 
funding



Local Government 
Finance
Policy Statement 
published last 
week



Campaigning for a fair deal for rural communities

“The Autumn Budget announced over £4 billion in additional 
funding for local government services, £1.3 billion of which will go 
through the 2025-26 Local Government Finance Settlement (‘the 
Settlement’). 

We will target additional funding within the Settlement towards the 
places that need it most, increasing funding for social care, and 
introducing a new ‘Recovery Grant’ that will increase the efficiency 
of our funding by targeting money towards areas with greater 
need and demand for services (we have used deprivation as a 
proxy for this), and less ability to raise income locally.”



Campaigning for a fair deal for rural communities

In this context, funding from the Rural Services Delivery Grant will be 
repurposed through improved methods to target funding toward areas with high 
need and service demand, whilst investing in the priority services people care 
about such as adult and children’s social care. 

The government believes that the Rural Services Delivery Grant is outdated and 
does not properly assess rural need. A large share of predominantly rural councils 
receive nothing from the Rural Services Delivery Grant. 

This is clearly not right, and the government is keen to hear from councils about 
how best to consider the impact of rurality on the costs of service delivery, and 
demand, as part of our longer term consultations on local authority funding 
reform. 

We are clear though, that our focus on the services that people rely on, such as 
social care, where pressures have grown across the country in recent years, will 
deliver for rural areas just as it will for the whole country.



Campaigning for a fair deal for rural communities

Rural Fair Funding Campaign

Recently 
published open 
letter to Rt Hon 
Jim McMahon 
which has 57 rural 
local authorities as 
signatories asking 
for a fairer 
allocation of funds 
for rural areas



Campaigning for a fair deal for rural communities

Next Steps
• 28th November - Local Government Finance Policy 

Statement announcement
• 29th November – Chief Executive of RSN met with DEFRA 

and MHCLG civil servants to express serious concern for 
rural areas and rural local authorities

• 5th December – RSN has called a meeting of Sparse local 
authorities CX, Leaders and Finance representatives

• Consultation starting in December – RSN will be looking 
for evidence from members to support this process
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